
Proponent of HB 2498 – Written Testimony Only 

 

As a citizen of Kansas I am very concerned about our freedoms being eroded by government, especially 
at this time regarding health freedoms. 

The secretary of health and environment must not require a COVID-19 vaccine for children attending 
school or daycare. 

The covid vaccines have proven to be ineffective in stopping the spread or people from getting covid-19.  
In fact they are proving to be harmful and are a gene altering therapy that damages the natural 
immunity causing autoimmune deficiency (AIDS).  Do we want this for our children?  The vaccines do not 
protect against future variants as has been demonstrated by the Omicron variant so why even consider 
mandating it?!! 

Children have almost zero risk when getting covid and many do not even know they’ve had it resulting in 
natural immunity which is far superior to any vaccine.  They are not super spreaders either. 

This is an experimental vaccine that should not be mandated to any one.  There are no long term studies 
so we don’t know what health issues will occur in the future as a result of these vaccines. As individuals 
we have the right to choose what goes into our bodies and the bodies of our children.  Parents know 
what’s best for their children! 

Pathologist Ryan Cole has stated, “The corona vaccines are not only ineffective, but also responsible for 
an increase in the number of cancer cases.”  Data from his vaccinated patients and data sent to him by 
oncologists show that the vaccines disrupt the immune system. He also said mortality is higher among 
the vaccinated. 

Also, Dr. Peter McCullough said,  “The emergency phase of the pandemic is over now.  The vaccines 
have never stopped transmission.  They neve reduced hospitalization and death.  The worldwide vaccine 
program has backfired…no credible coverage against Omicron.”   

Again, why would we do this to our children???  WE MUST NOT!! 

Please support this bill so no Kansas government employee can mandate this vaccine to our children!   

Thank you for your consideration. 

Loretta Touslee,  Baldwin City, Douglas County, House District 10 

 

 

 

 


